
Minutes of WP-meeting 278

 
Attendance:
DESY: Ralf Diener, Ulrich Einhaus, Leif Jönsson, Uwe Krämer, Volker Prahl, Oliver Schäfer
Vidyo: Jochen Kaminski, Ron Settles, Aiko Shoji, Akira Sugiyama, Jan Timmermans

General News:
Jochen read a summary by Paul of the last ILD coordinator meeting this morning. There are two 
presentations asked for during the February meetings at KEK. But there are very few people of LCTPC
who have registered yet. There are only Paul, Jan and Ties sofar. Jan will check, if he has to give 
another presentation.
Akira also asked, if we should make the CM during the ALCW 2018. Also here a low attendance 
becomes apparent, mostly because of lacking travel money. On the other hand, it may be required to 
have as many satellite events as possible to underline to political importance. Akira will contact 
Kiyotomo to check the importance of this.

PCMAG/LP setup, test beam:
Ralf: PCMAG/TRACI/test beam area:

– No news. Dörte will be retiring soon.

News from the groups:
Uli reported on the ROPPERI project. Two batches of new readout boards have been ordered. They 
differ in the material. Both have a lower thermal expansion coefficient. One batch has arrived in 
November, the electronic components were mounted at DESY and the boards were sent to KIT. The 
mounting of the chips should be finished soon and the boards are expected back at DESY any time 
soon for testing.

AOB:
The next workpackage meeting will take place on January 25th.


